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Catawba County Juvenile Crime Prevention Council
Minutes May 18, 2021
Present:  Ronn Abernathy, Maria Ballard, Ron Carson, Jennie Connor, Tara Conrad, Debra Dunn, Scott Hildebrand, Jennifer Mace, Eric Page, Angela Simmons, Brandi Tolbert.
Excused: Sylvia White.
Agencies attending:  Renee Lewis – Repay; Chris White, Chloe Davidson, Patti Ferree – CRC; Ken Benfield - Project Challenge; Beth Ledbetter – Family Guidance Center; Josh Clay – Cognitive Connection; Kim Costano, Kimberly Townsend– Kids at Work; Lindsey Morgan – FCT.
Staff attending: Megan Webster, Philip Toelkes.
The meeting was opened by Brandi at 11:35 am.
The minutes from the April meeting was reviewed.  Jennifer made a motion to approve and Ronn seconded the motion.  After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously.  
Report from the State:  Megan announced that budget revisions must be approved by June 15.  For line-item revisions, send to the Chair, Finance and Administrator.  Some discretionary funds have been released but no one from Catawba applied.  
There is a Consultant position open and interviews have been conducted so this position should be filled soon.  The Program Assistant position is still open so anyone interested should apply immediately.  Katie Hyatt is serving as interim.  A Qualitative Consultant position is open and once filled, this position will conduct financial monitoring in a region of the State. 
Any Program Manager with an idea or need for training should submit these ideas to Megan.
There is currently a bill in the Legislature to raise the minimum age a charge may be filed from six to age ten.  This has not yet been signed into law.
Final accounting is fast upon us and Megan discussed the importance of reviewing and reconciling cost center totals. 
Report from Juvenile Justice:  Ronn reported that the Juvenile Court Counselors Office has one vacancy.  He also noted that children aged 6-9 under the “Raise the Age” initiative in the legislature will still be eligible for services but Court Counselors will be performing consultations outside the Court setting.  Ten-year-olds can be committed to YDC’s and Ronn was optimistic concerning passage of the bill.
Ronn noted that reorganization under DPS has not yet taken place.   
[bookmark: _Hlk66441635]Governance:  Election of Officers for next year.  By acclimation, the current Board of Officers was nominated for continuing duty next year.  Ronn made this motion and Maria seconded.  After a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously.  
Finance:  Jennifer announced the administrative budget was on track.
Jennifer announced that four budget revisions had been received but only three needed Board approval:  Kids at Work submitted one and two were submitted by Repay.
[bookmark: _Hlk82615634]Kim Costano explained the need for the requested revision under the Kids at Work program.  After questions and Board discussion, Ronn made a motion to approve the budget revision by Kids at Work.  Maria seconded his motion.  After a roll call vote was held, the revision was approved unanimously.
 Renee Lewis presented a budget revision submitted under both the SAIS and Just Girls programs since the amounts and line items in both requests were the same.  After questions and Board discussion, Eric made a motion to approve both budget revisions.  Jennie seconded the motion.  After a roll call vote was held, both budget revisions were approved unanimously.  
Outreach:  No report.  
Chris Renfro reported with the termination of funding for Project Challenge at the end of June, the program would be returning a van to the County.  Jennifer noted that any program may apply to use the vehicle for transportation.  
adjourned at 12:40 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Philip Toelkes
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